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3. Delegate authority to the Director of Mental Health or his designee to prepare, 
sign, and execute future amendments to this LE Agreement with PROTOTYPES 
and establish as a new MCA the aggregate of the original Agreement and all 
amendments through and including this amendment, provided that: 1) the 
County’s total payments to contractor under the Agreement for FY 2005-2006 
shall not exceed an increase of 20 percent from the applicable revised MCA; 2) 
any such increase shall be used to provide additional services or to reflect 
program and/or policy changes; 3) the Board of Supervisors has appropriated 
sufficient funds for all changes; 4) approval of County Counsel and the Chief 
Administrative Officer (CAO) or their designee is obtained prior to any such 
Amendment; 5) the parties may, by written Amendment, mutually agree to 
reduce programs or services without reference to the 20 percent limitation; and 
6) the Director of Mental Health shall notify the Board of Supervisors of 
Agreement changes in writing within 30 days after execution of each 
Amendment. 
 

PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTIONS 
 
Board approval is being requested to amend the Agreement with PROTOTYPES, as the 
recommended increase of $173,000 to the MCA is not within DMH’s delegated 
authority. 
 
The recommended actions will enable DMH, through, PROTOTYPES, to conduct 
comprehensive mental health assessments of families who are part of the DCFS Points 
of Engagement Program in Pomona.  The goal of the program is to prevent 
unnecessary foster placement.  It is anticipated that many of the families will need 
comprehensive mental health assessment and treatment services with linkages to 
ancillary services in the community.  DCFS has requested that PROTOTYPES provide 
the mental health services.  PROTOTYPES is the only mental health provider in Service 
Area 3 that is currently working collaboratively with DCFS as a member of the Points of 
Engagement Program.  PROTOTYPES is familiar with the program and has established 
a strong working relationship with DCFS and other members of the collaborative. 
 
By working collaboratively, PROTOTYPES will meet the following goals: 
 

• Identify treatment needs of children and their families; 
• Reduce the number of children detained from their families while providing 

appropriate services to the entire family to reduce risk to the children; 
• Reunify children in a timely manner with their families by actively linking 

families early on to appropriate services; 




































